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Green Bay Strikers Board of Director's Meeting

Wednesday, September 2, 2020 6:30pm via Zoom
MEETING MINUTES

Members Present: Scott DeBaker, Michelle Hagerty, Gretchen Jandrin, Tom Matuszak, Kallista Mitchell, Joe Prosser, Brian Schubert, Todd Walkowski, Lisa Schultz, Sylvia Flores, Andrea Maloney, Kris Scolare
Members Absent: Ryan Bangert, Donn Bramer, Marty Briggs, Lynn Reynolds, Jessica Welsing
CALL TO ORDER: President Scott DeBaker called the meeting to order at 636pm.
SECRETARY’S MINUTES:  Michelle H
· August meeting minutes reviewed and approved.
TREASURER’S MINUTES:  Lynn R/Gretchen J
· Gretchen has taken over as Treasurer.

· All accounts are in order.
· Need to remove some signers and add another signer to account.
· Credit Union is giving the option to have a debit card for account.  In the past we have only used checks. Concern was raised that we need to have a way to track expenses.  Quickbooks, the software program we have, allows for tracking, 
BAY LAKES REPORT:  Tony B/Scott D/Michelle H/Kallista M/TomM/Todd W
· No meetings held in July or August.  Next meeting September 17 at 6:30pm.
· Will ask for update from Howard – Were they able to have a season?  What guidelines did they use?
· Will need to consider moving minor/senior season back later if high schools are using the fields.
· Need additional Strikers Board members to sign up to be Bay Lakes reps.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

REGISTRATION: Michelle H/Scott D/Lynn R
· Need to plan for a new type of season, assuming we will still have restrictions in place. 

· Suggestion made to change late fee to a reward vs punishment scenario – Ex.  Jan 1-Feb 15 normal fee/early bird discount U6=$40; Feb 15-March 15 increased fee (instead of late fee) U6=$70.
· Need to decide if we want to have a hard-cutoff date.
· Suggestion made to send a survey to families to gauge if they would still be interested in having a season if we have to move the start date later – ex. playing June-Aug instead of May-July.
COACHES TRAINING: Todd W/Joe P/Brian S
· UWGB canceled all Fall sports, Todd will talk to coaches later in the year to see if they are interested in helping with coach training.
· Need to start thinking about having on-line training in case we cannot hold in person training.  Suggestion to look into what SAY has available for coach training.
COACHES STAFFING: Scott D/Tony
· No report
REFEREE TRAINING/STAFFING: Kallista M/Gretchen J/Lisa S
· Bay Lakes discussed having online training last year but everything was canceled.
REFEREE SCHEDULING: Kallista M/Gretchen J/Mike H
· No report

EQUIPMENT: Balls – Mena D/Gretchen J; Shirts – Scott D/Lynn R; Trophies – Mike H – Photos – Donn B
· Old shirts and jersey still available $2 each, discounts for orders over 5.  Contact Lynn if interested.
· Storage shed still needs to be organized.
FIELDS/NETS: Tony B/Gretchen J/Ryan B/Scott D
· Kyle Casper from Bellevue sent email that Preble soccer will be using Willow Creek for Spring soccer and that they have priority for use of the field.  Their season is supposed to run March 15-May 10 so we should not have an issue with scheduling conflicts if those dates remain the same.
· Will need to check with city about availability of fields in Green Bay in case high school sports are using the fields. Will need to consider using fields that we don’t normally use or have used in the past.

ARNIE WOLFF SPORTS COMPLEX: Marty B/Tom M
· Tom Matuszak will donate and install cleaning supplies in the concession stand at Arnie Wolff – towel dispenser, soap dispenser and soap, glove dispenser and gloves/
CONCESSIONS: Marty B/Tom M
· No report
ETHICS: Executive Board and board representative
· No report
SOCCERFEST: Scott D/Todd W
· No report
PUBLICITY, FACEBOOK & WEBSITE: Scott D/Michelle H/Brian S
· Will need to advertise Pizza Ranch night on Facebook and send an email to families.
· If anyone wants to be added as an Admin on Facebook let Michelle know

DIVERSITY: Mena
· Andrea Maloney will take over as Director of Diversity
· Sylvia Flores will take over as Spanish Interpreter
DIVISION COORDINATORS: Various
· Four spots filled:

U8 Boys – Andrea

U10 Girls - Scott
U8 Girls – Scott

U12Boys - Lisa
ADMINISTRATIVE: Michelle H
· Will continue with Zoom meetings.
· Postcard, registration newsletter, school flyers - will need to put tentative dates in and note that things may change.
· Michelle will be out of town Sept 7-16, will keep an eye on email for anything urgent 
OLD BUSINESS: 
· None

NEW BUSINESS:
· Open nomination of Officers – President, Vice-President, Secretary – Michelle self-nominated, Treasurer – Gretchen self-nominated. Michelle will send out job descriptions for President and Vice-President.  Nominations will be open until next meeting in October.
· Season year-end review – 2020 Season canceled 
· Review new calendar of events
NEW BUSINESS (continued)
· Set registration dates at Gandrud – TBD - Our contract says we need to be there two days. Can we go down to one day? Are they ok with us having the walk-in registration with social distancing/masks, etc.? Michelle will contact Gandrud.
· Set coaches training dates and location - TBD
· Update Board of Directors’ responsibilities – Please message Michelle if you can help
· Confirm Board of Directors’ contact information – Done
· Pizza Ranch fundraiser Monday, Oct 5 – Two options:  1st option: 6 volunteers, they will provide training, masks and gloves, portion of profits will go back to Strikers.  2nd option: Sell frozen take and bake pizzas, we buy for $7/pizza and sell for $9-10.  We will go with 1st option, Michelle will email Pizza Ranch and get more details. Volunteers have to be 10 years old.  Please let Todd know if you have a child who can help.
MEETING ADJOURNED 7:58pm.
Next meeting October 7, 2020 6:30pm via Zoom 
AGENDA:
· Review registration flyer, postcard and newsletter for corrections
· Open nomination and election of officers

Michelle Hagerty, Secretary/Administrator
